
Wife of Longtime Trenton CI Correctional Officer Aided by CPOF 

Lt. Ron Snyder, EHSO/Training Officer at Trenton Correctional Institution and Special 

Olympics Liaison for SCDC, has been a longtime member of the Correctional Peace Officer’s 

Foundation. Until recently, he has never been in need of the special assistance that it can provide 

to employees and their families at SCDC who may be in need. 

Ron’s wife has been undergoing Chemo for cancer treatment and Gary Evans, formerly one of 

Ron’s supervisors at the Department of Corrections and currently Field Representative for 

CPOF, recently presented Ron and his wife Jean with a check for $500.00 to help cover her 

treatment expenses. “I have been a CPOF member for many years and never thought I would 

need help from them myself,” said Snyder. “I would like to thank everyone from this great 

organization for their assistance.” Ron says his wife is doing fine, and they are thankful to 

everyone for their prayers and well wishes. 

                                           
 

If you would like to find out more about the Correctional Peace Officer’s Foundation and how it 

can help you, contact Gary Evans at garyevans.cpof@gmail.com . 
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